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To Those Who Pray That The Word Of The Lord May Have Free Course, And Belorified,
Thank you once again for allowing us to share with you the things that the Lord hac been
working in our lives and ministry, The Lord is good. The time has flown by, and we are getting

closer to the end of ancther year. Right now, we write you from Bogotd and hope to be in
Valledupar in a few days.

At the time of our last letter, we were unsure when we would get to leave. In all, the doctors |
were giving me about seven weeks of therapy to help me strengthen my hip muscle. Finally, we |
were able to fly out of Atlanta on the 27th of September. It was the first time | had arrived in
a wheelchair. We deeply regret the damage done by hurricane Helene. We have been pray-

| ing for those affected by it. The Lord was merciful to us and did not let it come our way as it
was projected to do.

With The Church In Valledupar

We thank the Lord for the help that Esteban and his wife Rosa
have been to the Church. Not only have they helped to keep the regular and special services
going, but they have also been evangelizing and encouraging the Church while we have been |
away. Bro. Jose’s grandsons Luis and Anthony have accompanied Esteban in evangelism. Please |
help us pray that they will learn to be soul winners. '
The Church had special activities for the children while the schools were out on vacation. Rosa
was sad to see what happened to some of them concerning Sunday School. Some of the chil-
dren were fast learners and were coming for several weeks. The Catholic priest forced them to

study catechism and to accept that what we teach is a sin. Years ago, | saw that happen in
Puerto Rico.

Prayer For The Church

We thank the Lord that the work has continued in our absence. Please
pray that the Lord would provide the leadership for the Church as He sees fit. Although several
of the youth group have left, a new group has been showing up. Please pray that we can train
them to serve and be a blessing.

Please pray for Sister Maria Julia who is in the hospital as | write with a problem with her

kidneys. Thank you for praying for Bro. José. His cancer has been in remission. He sang a spe-
| cial with Esteban this last Sunday that was a blessing.

Our Family

Upon arriving in Bogota, Martha had an infection in her mouth and had to undergo |
emergency repair due to some very bad dental work that was done in Valledupar. | had some
bloodwork, an ultrasound, and a CAT scan done. It was found and confirmed by a biopsy that
there are residuos of cancer in the neck. We had been waiting to hear from the doctor as to
what we need to do right now. It appears that it seems better to wait a few months to allow the
hip to heal better before having another surgery.

| received an IV of an acid that strengthens the bones. It has taken a few days for me to get
over that. Hannah received her interview with Liberty University to study in medical school. Tim-
othy is working to finish high school. Please pray for the Lord to guide him as to where to study
after graduation.

Thank you for your faithfulness in praying and giving. May the Lord guide you through these
times during Thanksgiving, Christmas, and New Year.
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